
 
 

Please be sure to add panynj@diversitysoftware.com - our official system email address- to your safe sender list so 

you don't miss any messages from us. 

2 Montgomery Street, 2nd Floor l Jersey City, NJ 07302 l T: 212-435-7888  l certhelp@panynj.gov 

 

September 5, 2025 

 

Rachel Bessner 

President 

S & B Electric Supply Corp.  

284 Richardson Street 

Brooklyn, NY 11222 

 

Dear Rachel Bessner: 

 

We are pleased to inform you that The Port Authority of NY & NJ has certified your business as a Disadvantaged 

Business Enterprise (DBE) on behalf of the New Jersey and New York State Unified Certification Program 

(NJ/NYS UCP) partners. 

 

Your certification will remain in effect, provided your business continues to meet the eligibility criteria set forth 

in U.S. Department of Transportation, Code of Federal Regulations Title 49 Part 26. Annually, you must submit 

a signed and notarized “DBE No Change Affidavit” with supporting documentation. It is your responsibility to 

notify this office in writing within 30 days of any changes. Failure to do so may result in decertification of your 

business. 

 

The following table lists the North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) codes and descriptions 

that have been assigned to your business in accordance with the services it renders. 

 

NAICS CODE DESCRIPTION 

423610 Electrical Apparatus and Equipment, Wiring Supplies, and Related Equipment 

Merchant Wholesalers 

444180 Electrical Supply Store 

 

We have also added your firm to the NJ and NYS UCP directories, which can be accessed at 

https://njucp.dbesystem.com/Default.asp and https://nysucp.newnycontracts.com/, respectively. 

 

We invite you to use the following links to: 

• Provide us with feedback on your experience with the certification process -  

https://forms.office.com/g/w033bEN0Yv 

• Learn more about next steps to take to find opportunities - https://www.panynj.gov/content/dam/port-

authority/business-opportunities/certified-firms-next-step-guide.pdf 

 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (201) 395-3947 or via email at 

bsumpter@panynj.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Brandin Sumpter 

Certification Analyst 

Office of Diversity, Equity, & Inclusion  
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